S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 2nd December 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Scales, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mrs M Albinson, Mr R Williamson and Rev D Tate
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd September 2015:  Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Scales with one abstention all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present. 

5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough enquired about two truckloads of chippings which have appeared at the Allotments Car Park. 

He asked if this was something which had been authorised.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she was not aware of the situation, however it was suggested that they may have been ordered by a tenant for use on their plot.

Mr Narborough said that he would keep an eye on the situation and check in a week or so to see if they have been removed.

Request to set up a seed shop: Mrs Kirby informed members that she had been contacted by an Allotment Tenant who wishes to set up a seed shop from the shed on his Allotment Plot. She explained that the tenant wishes to sell seeds at a cost of 50p per packet, and 10% of any profits would be given to the Parish Council in exchange for advertising within the renewals letters and on the Allotments Notice board.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the Allotments were given to the Parish within the Enclosure Award for the poor people of the village. Members felt that it would be inappropriate to allow the sale of seeds or produce from the Allotments.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should refuse the request due to its commercial nature; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
Mrs Kirby informed members that the next inspection would take place in the New Year. She said that there are only two people on the Waiting List for Allotments. 

Village Hall:  
Village Hall Light: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the new Village Hall lettering has been put up and is looking great. She said that previously lighting to illuminate the lettering had been agreed.

Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated quotes from Adam Rasberry at AMR Group and confirmed that 2 LED floodlights above the signs on standoff brackets could be fitted.

It was explained that these can be controlled either by a time clock or on a manual on/off switch. 

Mrs Cornwell explained that the time clock option would be a cost of £485.00 +VAT and the manual switch option would be £390.00 +VAT.

Members felt that the time clock option may save electricity and money as the manual switch could be accidentally left on.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should purchase the time clock option at a cost of £485.00 +VAT; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.

New Shed: Mr Narborough explained that the shed used for storage of the old chairs and trestle tables is in a poor state. He said that the trestle tables could be disposed of as they are rusty; however suitable storage for the chairs is required.

Mrs Cornwell circulated to members various shed options and prices.
Members generally felt that a plastic shed would be the most suitable as it would need little maintenance.

Mr Narborough kindly offered to look into the matter and measure what size shed is necessary.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed in principle that the Parish Council should look into the purchase of a new shed and between £300 and £500 should be put in the budget to fund the cost; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Request for a Cycle Rack: Mr Narborough informed members that an emailed request for a cycle rack had been received. It was said that in addition, Mr Williamson had been into the Parish Office to ask if the matter could be looked in to.
Mr Narborough confirmed that the Parish Council had looked at the provision of cycle racks in the past; however the idea was not pursued.
Members asked if there was a need for a cycle rack.

Mrs Cornwell said that a lady who visits the Cemetery takes her bike through the Cemetery gate and leans it against the wall.

Mrs Kirby said that she cycles to work most days and she locks her bike to the railings along the side of the Parish Office.

Members considered where a cycle rack could be positioned which would not impinge on the Car Parking facilities. 
After discussion, Mr Price proposed that a cycle rack is not necessary; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
The Green:  

Pond Bin: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a request had been received from Mr Hofmeister for a new litter bin to be situated near the Pond.

It was said that the current bin near to the turning circle is regularly full even in the winter months. 
It was felt that either a new bin could be purchased or an existing, less used bin could be relocated.

Mrs Cornwell stated that it would be difficult to relocate an existing bin as they are concreted into the ground. It would be necessary to purchase a new bin.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she had made enquiries and found that Glasdon, the bin suppliers currently have a sale and a suitable bin could be purchased for £118.00.

After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a new bin to be sited at the Pond by the South Wootton in Bloom Notice board at a cost of £118.00+VAT; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour. 

Fishing:  Mr Narborough informed members that a man has contacted the Parish Office asking if he is allowed to fish for eels at the Pond.
Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated By-laws and stated that there is no reference to fishing at the pond.

It was said that reference is only made to “the ground” land known as the Green.

Mrs Banks said that eels are part of a delicate eco system and if they are present in the pond they should be protected.

After discussion, Mrs Banks proposed that no fishing should be allowed on the Pond, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.

Replacement Bench:  Mr Hofmeister reported that one of the benches at the Pond is in an irreparable state. He asked if money could be allowed in the budget for a possible replacement.

Mrs Cornwell stated that some time ago, two good quality memorial benches had been left redundant at the Allotments. She said that they were collected and bought back to the Parish Office.

It was explained that after investigation, the owners have not been traced.

Members agreed that during the spring, the Pond bench should be removed and replaced with one of the memorial benches.

It was felt that general maintenance of all benches should also be undertaken in the spring.

St Mary’s Church: 
Mrs Gotts spoke regarding the newly cleared area in the Churchyard and explained that South Wootton in Bloom is working with Mrs Price on a plan for the area.
She said that they hope to clear some of the ivy and plant some new shrubs and perennials. 

Mr Price added that an autumn flowering cherry tree is also to be planted.

Mrs Gotts stated that the cost of the work should be no more than £150.
Comment was made that a funding request for the project had been discussed by the Parish Council during their November 2015 meeting. It was said that the Parish Council had paid for the removal of the overgrown trees and felt that South Wootton in Bloom may be willing to contribute towards some plants for the area. It had also been suggested that part of the Parish Councils Grant could be used for the project.

Mr Price stated that some time ago the Parish Councils Grant to South Wootton in Bloom was reduced from £400 to £250, it was suggested that perhaps an increase in the Grant could be allowed for in the budget.
Members agreed to discuss the matter under item 6, To discuss possible budget requests.
Cemetery: 
Parish Office: 

Telephone and Broadband:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that following a suggestion from Rev Tate, she had investigated the cost of the telephone and broadband.

She confirmed that currently the Parish Council has its broadband provided by Enternet and its telephone supply with British Telecom. She said that neither is currently in a contract.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had contacted both British Telecom and Talk Talk to see what offers they have available, and found that money can be saved.

Mrs Cornwell explained the various packages available and provided a breakdown of the charges.

She stated that a business line can be provided by BT on a two year contract for £13.20 per month, unlimited calls to the UK and mobiles can be added for £10.00 per month and unlimited broadband free for the first six months, £17.00 thereafter. ( £ 23.20 for the first six months then £40.20 thereafter).

Mrs Cornwell explained that Talk Talk can offer a business package on a one year contract with unlimited broadband and unlimited calls to the UK and mobiles for £33.00 per month, plus a one off connection fee of £54.99.

Members enquired whether some of the 0345 and 0844 numbers were included within the free calls. (Clerk’s Note: 0845, 0870 and 0844 are all premium rate numbers however, there will be a prompt to use the standard rate equivalent 0345 number (0345 will not be free calls, but charged at a standard rate).
Mrs Cornwell said she would contact both BT and Talk Talk for clarification.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should take up the offer with British Telecom; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Wootton Park:
Mrs Cornwell informed members that the dyke which runs from Priory Lane to the small children’s play area has been cleared by Norse.

She said that Ryan had spent some time with Mr David Irwin checking that the water is running freely and that there have been no problems with water backing up into Wootton Meadows. 

Comment was made that the Pond project will be complete once the interpretation board has been received for the bench.

SWiB:  
Mrs Gotts stated that further bulb planting has taken place along Nursery Lane and on the Church bank.
She confirmed that no meeting will be held in December.

The South Wootton in Bloom Annual Dinner will be held on Thursday 3rd December 2015.

Mrs Gotts was pleased to report that South Wootton in Bloom had attended the Christmas Fair and their stall including the raffle had raised £150.
6.  To discuss possible Budget requests: 
Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated list of possible budget requests and asked if there were any other items to be included.

Members agreed that a figure of £500 should be included for the purchase of a replacement shed.

Mrs Banks spoke regarding the South Wootton in Bloom Grant and explained that in previous years South Wootton in Bloom had raised additional funds by holding their Open Gardens events. It was said that due to lack of support this had not happened for the past two years and the prospect was not looking good for this coming year.

Comment was made that previously the Open Gardens event has been a principle source of funding.
After discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should increase the Grant to South Wootton in Bloom from £250 to £400 per annum; this was seconded by Mr Scales with two abstentions all other members were in favour.

Mr Narborough confirmed that the possible budget requests would be put forward to the Finance Committee for discussion at their meeting in January 2016. 
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 2nd March 2016 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

2nd March 2016




                Chairman                                                                                                          
